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Honiton Town Council


Policy Committee


Minutes of the meeting of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on the twenty fourth day of SEPTEMBER 2007 

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr V C Whitlock (Town Mayor)
	Cllr Miss V Ash **

	Cllr A Boom
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr Ms S R Holloway  (Chair)

	Cllr R H Gaughan
	Cllr Mrs D Morgan

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Mrs E M Tirard

	Cllr M J Teare
	Cllr C Tratt  **


** = Also District Councillors

18. Apologies for absence
Apologies had been received from Cllr Howard (Personal), Cllr Halse (A/L) Cllr McGuire (Sick), Cllr Farnham (Personal) & Cllr Hopkins (work)

19. Declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Cllr Tirard – Grants – St Paul’s Church – Personal

Cllr Casson – Grants – Allhallows & Trip – Personal

Cllr Morgan – Grants – Trip – Personal

Cllr Ash – Grants – Trip & Citizens Advice – Personal

Cllr Boom – Grants – Trip – Personal 

20. To approve the cost of providing an alarm for this building 

It was proposed by Cllr Tirard and seconded by Cllr Casson that the cheapest of the three estimates provided by Cougar Security Systems be accepted at a cost of £744.00 + VAT. The monitoring will cost £320 + VAT per annum for 24 hours per day 365 days per year cover. This was duly carried.

21. To re‑confirm approval for the re‑slating of the roof. 

The price has increased by 7% to £13,920.36. The Town Clerk recommended that the decision be delayed for twelve months provided the Clerk keeps a close watch on the state of the roof. This will give time to see if the building would be affected by any developments in this part of the town. The Town Clerk is to undertake a risk review. This was proposed by Cllr Whitlock, seconded by Cllr Coombs and duly carried.

22. CCTV Cameras for the Town

It was proposed by Cllr Whitlock and seconded by Cllr Coombs that the subject be discussed in part 2. This was duly carried.  

23. Floral displays in the Town.

It was proposed by Cllr Whitlock & Seconded by Cllr McNally that Cllrs Casson & Tirard look at suggested sites before an order is placed and refer the decision to the full Town Council meeting.

Signed Chair

                           

8th October 2007.

24. Grants for 2008

The following grants were discussed 

	
	
	Amount requested 
	Amount agreed

	1
	ED Citizens Advice Bureau – Support CAB Service provision
	1000
	1000

	2
	Honiton & District Carnival – Construction of Queens Float
	200
	100

	3
	Honiton & District Chamber of Commerce – replacement flags & poles
	450
	50

	4
	Honiton & District Ring & Ride – to keep the service on the road
	See below
	‑

	5
	Honiton Camera Club – Towards a digital projector
	100
	0

	6
	Honiton Community College PTA 
	100
	100

	7
	Honiton Library & Information Centre – Promotional costs re “What’s on”
	450
	450

	8
	Honiton Music Company – Purchase of sheet music
	200
	0

	9
	Honiton Pantomime Society – Photocopier
	200
	50

	10
	Honiton Senior Citizens Centre – General running of centre
	500
	100

	11
	Honiton Town Football Club – To assist with pitch fees
	500
	250

	12
	Honiton Twinning Association – Mezidon visit May 2008
	400
	100

	13
	Honiton Twirlster Majorettes – New uniforms
	480
	200

	14
	Link‑up – Training 2 new volunteers
	150
	0

	15
	TRIP Community Transport Assoc. – Shopmobility, Disabled access vehicle & voluntary car scheme
	1000
	500

	16
	Victim Support (Devon) – Training & support for new volunteers
	500
	50

	17
	Honiton Players – Performances of drama productions
	500
	200

	18
	Otter Rotters – Communications with local schools
	350
	200

	19
	Devon Wheels to work – Funding transport similar to the YETI project
	500
	200

	20
	St Paul’s Church – Update the sound system
	1000
	250

	21
	Honiton Town Youth Football Club – Pitch & kit improvements
	500
	500

	22
	Honiton Band – New instruments
	1000
	500

	23
	Allhallows Museum – Repair of parapet wall
	3000
	1000

	24
	Offwell Woodland Trust – Bench and table nr Log Cabin
	275
	100

	25
	Honiton Cricket Club  ‑ Cost of materials for covers
	500
	250

	
	TOTAL
	£13,855
	£6,150


Following the discussion Cllr Boom proposed these amounts en‑bloc, they were seconded by Cllr Tirard, and carried unanimously. 

Signed Chair





8th October 2007.

25. Bus Shelters

The cleaning of the bus shelters was approved.  We have discovered we are responsible for maintenance of six shelters in the Town. This will increase to eight when the new shelters are constructed in Whitebridges. Five can be cleaned for £160 and the sixth one in Marlpits Lane needs refurbishing at a cost of £960 + VAT. An allowance will be made in the precept for next year.

This was proposed by Cllr Gaughan & seconded by Cllr Coombs and duly carried.

26. New Tables for the Senior Citizen’s Centre

The purchase of six new tables for the Senior Citizen’s Centre to match with the existing tables from Gopak Ltd. The cost is £489.06 + VAT, which includes the discount for local government. This was proposed by Cllr Whitlock and seconded by Cllr Casson and duly carried.

27. Staff Salaries

To increase the salary for the Part Time Staff by one scale point and also by 2.475%. This will increase the hourly pay from £7.21 to £7.54 per hour.

To increase the rate of pay of the cleaner by one scale point and by 3%. This will increase her hourly pay from £5.83 to £6.32 per hour.

To increase the pay of the Town Clerk by one scale point from 35 to 36 and also increase the rate of pay by 2.475% to £19,536 per annum.

These rises take into account the proposed rise by the Joint Negotiating Council and will not be implemented until it is formally announced.  All the rises to be back‑dated to 1st April 2007. This motion was proposed by Cllr Gaughan & seconded by Cllr Whitlock. It was carried unanimously.

28. Allotments

The Town Clerk advised that the consultation had been completed. More letters had been received from those against the development. They were not however against allotments per se just against the allotments in that position. There were 84 on the waiting list. There is still the statutory duty to provide such a facility. It was not however felt that everyone would know that there would be land for dog walkers even if the allotments were created. It was also pointed out that the land was being donated by East Devon District Council and any other site could well be more expensive. It was difficult to recommend that £30,000 be spent on 30 allotments Cllr Coombs suggested that other sites should be considered without losing the option on this site. Cllr Ash proposed that the Town Clerk ascertain whether there is any alternative site and this was seconded by Cllr Whitlock. This was carried provided a report could be made to the Policy Committee’s November meeting.

29. To note that when the “Unpaid Work Force”, under the auspices of the Probation Service, undertake work at the request of the Town Council there will be an administration charge of £10.00 per day

This was duly noted.

30. To approve the cost of new linoleum for the lavatory area of the Senior Citizen’s Centre. 

The estimate had only been received on 24th September at a figure of £570 +VAT and it was suggested that as it seemed high a comparative estimate should be obtained. This will be referred back to the Policy Committee in November.

31. 
To approve the cost of a new bench in Hutgate Lane.

A quotation had been obtained for a 3 seat bench at £665 + delivery & VAT or a four seat one at a cost of £795 + delivery & VAT. It was felt that a more simple structure could be arranged at much lesser cost and this will be referred to the Policy Committee in November

32.  The Chair closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m.

Signed Chair
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